
Meet Your Board:
The Phoenix Homestead neighborhood newsletter 

is published by the Phoenix Homestead 
Neighborhood Association. Boundaries: 

Thomas Road to Osborn Road, 24TH Street to 28TH St.

MEETINGS: 
General membership meetings are held twice a year, in 
April and October. Open board meetings are held the 

first Thursday of each month at McKenna’s at 
28th Street & Indian School at 7:00PM. 

Dues: $24 per year, due in April.

BOARD 2008: 
Members are elected each April at the general meeting. 

President: John Berends (956-6794) 
Vice President: Sally Andrek (778-9950) 

Treasurer: Kris Straub (381-0382) 
Secretary: Sue Thomas (956-0364) 

Block Watch & Newsletter: Bea Ray (614-4355) 
Members: Suzanne Bracker (468-0114), 

Vicki Council (413-0289) & Jeff Blase (468-1112).
If you have any comments or would like to become 
a member of the Phoenix Homestead Neighborhood 

Association, please call Kris Straub at 381-0382 
or Bea Ray at 334-1583

Neighborhood News and Upcoming Events - Spring Issue 2009
by MDvH

TiMe tO FeRtiLiZe 
YOuR CitRus tRees
I use my own compost, 
all-natural full of 
micro-organisms and lots of 
worms, also goat manure is 
used to srengthen ÿavors.
VeGetABLes tO PLAnt 
in FeBRuARY & MARCH:
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• Asparagus
• Bush Beans
• Lima Beans
• Cantaloupe
• Sweet Corn
• Cucumber
• Eggplant
• Peppers

• Peas
• Radish
• �Summer 

Squash
• �Tomato 

Plants
• Turnips
• Beets
• Watermelon

So enjoy the coming nice 
weather and spring growth and 
bloom of plants. 
The bursting forth of life in our 
gardens tends to get us humans 
excited about the New Year and 
all the beauty it brings.
Happy Panting!

DOG SHOW
at the park

Saturday, March 7
10:00 AM

at 27th Street & Flower
DOg ShOw CATEgORIEs:

   Dog Walk    Best Trick

    �Obstacle 
Course    �Best 

Dressed

   �And More

Get Your Tricks Mastered!
Entry fee is $5.00 per dog, plus $1 per contest in which your dog participates. You may register your dog(s) at the park on the March 1st.

All proceeds will be donated to The Arizona Humane Society to help feed and care for all pets waiting to go to good homes. 
Additional donations will be accepted (www.azhumane.org)ane Society.)  

RefreshmentsRibbons
Prizes Fun & Games




